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DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

+ + + + +

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD

+ + + + +

ROLL CALL HEARING

+ + + + +

þ----------------------------»

IN THE MATTER OF:            :

                             :

Case #13-PRO-00034           :

Tas, LLC                     :

t/a Libertine                :

2435 18th Street, N.W.       :

License #ABRA-086298         :

Retailer CR                  :

License Renewal              : 

þ----------------------------¼

                  May 13, 2013

                    + + + + +

            The Alcoholic Beverage Control

Board met in Alcoholic Beverage Control

Hearing Room, Reeves Building, 2000 14th

Street N.W., Washington, D.C., Ms. La Verne

Fletcher, Agent, presiding.
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1               P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2                                       10:26 a.m.

3             AGENT FLETCHER:  Would the parties

4 in the matter of Libertine please come

5 forward?  This is Case Number 13-PRO-00034,

6 Tas, LLC trading as Libertine, 2435 18th

7 Street, N.W., License Number ABRA-086298. 

8 This is a Retailer CR renewal application.

9             The protest issues are adverse

10 impact on peace, order and quiet.

11             Introductions beginning with the

12 Applicant please.

13             MR. AUSLANDER:  Scott Auslander A-

14 U-S-L-A-N-D-E-R, Applicant.

15             MS. BOWMAN:  Amy Bowman B-O-W-M-A-

16 N, Applicant.

17             AGENT FLETCHER:  B-O-W-M-A-N?

18             MS. BOWMAN:  M-A-N.

19             AGENT FLETCHER:  M-A-N?

20             MS. BOWMAN:  M-A-N.  Yes.

21             AGENT FLETCHER:  And, Ms. Bowman,

22 what's your first name again?
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1             MS. BOWMAN:  Amy A-M-Y.

2             AGENT FLETCHER:  And for the

3 Kalorama Citizens Association?

4             MR. JAMES:  Good morning.  Denis

5 James representing KCA.

6             AGENT FLETCHER:  Thank you, Mr.

7 James.  Would you spell your name for the

8 court reporter?

9             MR. JAMES:  D-E-N-I-S J-A-M-E-S.

10             AGENT FLETCHER:  Thank you very

11 much and for ANC 1C?

12             MR. SIMPSON:  William Simpson.

13             AGENT FLETCHER:  William Simpson. 

14 Thank you, Mr. Simpson.

15             MS. AUBRUN:  Good morning.  My

16 name is Benedicte from Reed-Cooke Neighborhood

17 Association.  Benedicte Aubrun.  B-E-N-E-D-I-

18 C-T-E is my first name and my last name is A-

19 U-B-R-U-N.

20             AGENT FLETCHER:  A-U-B-R-U --

21             MS. AUBRUN:  N.

22             AGENT FLETCHER:  N?
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1             MS. AUBRUN:  N like November.

2             AGENT FLETCHER:  And what's the

3 first name again?

4             MS. AUBRUN:  Benedicte with an E

5 at the end.

6             AGENT FLETCHER:  Thank you and so,

7 Ms. Benedicte, you're with who again?

8             MS. AUBRUN:  Reed-Cooke

9 Neighborhood Association.

10             AGENT FLETCHER:  And did you file

11 a protest?

12             MS. AUBRUN:  Yes, we did.

13             MR. AUSLANDER:  In reference to

14 their protest --

15             AGENT FLETCHER:  Let me -- just a

16 second.  

17             MR. AUSLANDER:  Okay.  

18             AGENT FLETCHER:  I'm sorry.  Ms.

19 Aubrun, I don't see a protest filed by the

20 Reed-Cooke Neighborhood Association, but you

21 say that you did?

22             MS. AUBRUN:  Yes.
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1             AGENT FLETCHER:  Did you receive a

2 letter from us to appear for the hearing

3 today?

4             MS. AUBRUN:  We did.  Yes, the

5 President Ernest Springs told me that I had to

6 attend this meeting today.

7             AGENT FLETCHER:  Do you by any

8 chance have a copy of a notice from us

9 scheduling the Reed-Cooke Neighborhood

10 Association to appear today?

11             MS. AUBRUN:  Unfortunately, I

12 don't have my folder with me.  I was traveling

13 for a while and --

14             AGENT FLETCHER:  What I'm going to

15 need to do because I don't have a copy of the

16 protest in this file, I'm assuming that you

17 did, but because it's not here, I have to go

18 with the record.

19             MS. AUBRUN:  Right.

20             AGENT FLETCHER:  I'm going to not

21 grant standing to Reed-Cooke Neighborhood

22 Association for the purpose of roll call
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1 simply because I don't see it in the file.

2             But, the association can send a

3 letter to the ABC Board seeking standing as a

4 protestant.  

5             Actually, for the purpose of roll

6 call, I'm not even dismissing a protest. 

7 There is no protest.

8             So, what you can do is send a

9 letter to the Board asking if you can be

10 granted standing as a protestant.  The first

11 thing is that someone would have to locate

12 your actual protest which I don't see.

13             MS. AUBRUN:  Okay.  

14             AGENT FLETCHER:  But, you can call

15 Sarah Fashbaugh.  Her last name is spelled F-

16 A-S-H-B-A-U-G-H.  First name is Sarah.

17             You can contact Sarah and ask her

18 about your actual protest letter.  She's the

19 person who would have received it and you can

20 go from there.

21             MS. AUBRUN:  Thank you very much.

22             AGENT FLETCHER:  You're welcome.
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1             The Kalorama Citizens Association

2 has standing as a protestant and so does ANC

3 1C.

4             We need to set a date for a Status

5 Hearing, a Protest Hearing and mediation.

6             MR. AUSLANDER:  Is ANC 1C required

7 to inform us of a meeting and discussion of --

8 if they're going to discuss the renewal?

9             MS. BOWMAN:  Is an ANC required to

10 invite us to a meeting and give us formal

11 notice of a protest on a renewal?

12             AGENT FLETCHER:  For the purpose

13 of our Roll Call Hearing, they are granted

14 standing as a protestant.  

15             Mr. Simpson, has there been any

16 effort made to speak with the Applicant?

17             MR. SIMPSON:  There certainly has. 

18 We've reached out to them numerous times by

19 email.

20             I think that they're referring to

21 the statutory requirement that applies to

22 neighborhood associations to specifically
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1 invite a party out to a neighborhood

2 association meeting.  That statutory

3 requirement does not apply to ANCs as I

4 understand it, but in any event, we do post

5 notice to the community on a regular basis of

6 all the matters that are coming up before us

7 including the proposed protest of the

8 Libertine renewal.

9             AGENT FLETCHER:  And --

10             MS. BOWMAN:  I think that Mr.

11 Simpson is confused because we have two

12 protests ongoing with the ANC.  We have the

13 substantial change protest and the renewal

14 protest and there have been no discussions

15 that --

16             AGENT FLETCHER:  Have you

17 initiated any discussions with the ANC?

18             MS. BOWMAN:  Excuse me.

19             AGENT FLETCHER:  Have you

20 initiated any discussions with the ANC?

21             MR. AUSLANDER:  Not in regards to

22 the renewal matter.
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1             MS. BOWMAN:  Not in regards to

2 renewal.

3             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  

4             MS. BOWMAN:  We didn't.  We

5 already are under protest on another matter

6 which --

7             AGENT FLETCHER:  Yes, you'll be

8 here later on today for mediation for that

9 one.

10             For the purpose of roll call

11 today, I'm going to grant standing to ANC 1C.

12             You can challenge that.  You can

13 also always challenge that with the ABC Board. 

14 If you want ANC 1C to be dismissed as a

15 protestant, you have the right to do that.

16             MS. BOWMAN:  Is it common that

17 you'll have multiple protests within weeks of

18 each other?

19             AGENT FLETCHER:  Yes, the two

20 different applications.

21             MS. BOWMAN:  Okay.  

22             AGENT FLETCHER:  This one is for
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1 the license renewal.  You other one is for a

2 substantial change.

3             MS. BOWMAN:  No, I understand

4 that.

5             AGENT FLETCHER:  Yes.  So, it

6 depends.  Yes, that is not unusual.

7             MS. BOWMAN:  Okay.  

8             AGENT FLETCHER:  The Status

9 Hearing is set for June the 19th at 9:30 a.m.

10             The Protest Hearing is set for

11 August the 7th at 4:00 p.m.  August 7 at 4:00.

12             MR. SIMPSON:  Four p.m.?

13             AGENT FLETCHER:  Yes.

14             MR. SIMPSON:  What time did you

15 say on the 19th?

16             AGENT FLETCHER:  The Protest date? 

17 Both dates?  

18             MR. SIMPSON:  For the 19th, what

19 time?

20             AGENT FLETCHER:  Yes, the Status

21 Hearing at 9:30.

22             MR. SIMPSON:  Nine-thirty?
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1             AGENT FLETCHER:  Um-hum.  On the

2 19th.

3             We need to set a date for

4 mediation to occur prior to the Status

5 Hearing.  There are two dates for mediation

6 available in May.  That's May 30 and May 31. 

7 That's a Thursday and a Friday.  If anybody's

8 available on either of those two dates.  We

9 can move into June.

10             MR. SIMPSON:  June sounds -- can

11 we do it in June?

12             AGENT FLETCHER:  June.  Sure. 

13 Okay.  So, in June -- let me ask you

14 something, Mr. James, since you'll be here at

15 11:00, would you want to try to do something

16 earlier that same day or do it another day?

17             MR. JAMES:  No, that would be kind

18 of a lot to prepare for and --

19             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  

20             MR. JAMES:  -- wouldn't do for

21 time purposes.  Thank you.

22             AGENT FLETCHER:  All right.  Then
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1 let's see here.  We can do something on

2 Tuesday, June the 4th or we can move to the

3 following week.  That's a Tuesday.

4             MR. AUSLANDER:  Tuesday, June

5 11th?

6             AGENT FLETCHER:  Tuesday, June 11,

7 let's see.

8             MR. AUSLANDER:  Or the 4th. 

9 Either of those are fine.

10             AGENT FLETCHER:  Let's see.  The

11 11th.  On the 11th, we could do it at 10:00 in

12 the morning.

13             MS. BOWMAN:  Okay.  

14             MR. AUSLANDER:  Sure.

15             MS. BOWMAN:  That works for us.

16             AGENT FLETCHER:  Does that work

17 for you, Mr. James?  Mr. Simpson?

18             MR. SIMPSON:  That works.

19             AGENT FLETCHER:  And that's on the

20 11th at 10:00.  Right?  June 11 at 10:00.

21             MS. BOWMAN:  Yes.

22             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  Make sure
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1 I have that correct.

2             And, Ms. Aubrun, if by then the

3 Reed-Cooke Neighborhood Association has been

4 granted standing, you should appear for that

5 as well.

6             MS. AUBRUN:  I wrote the dates.

7             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  Thank you.

8             MS. AUBRUN:  Thank you.

9             AGENT FLETCHER:  And, Ms. Aubrun,

10 in the event that you are granted standing,

11 did you put your contact information on that

12 sheet?

13             MS. AUBRUN:  I did.

14             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  Then the

15 Roll Call Hearing is concluded.  Thank you.

16             MR. AUSLANDER:  Thank you.

17             (Whereupon, the Roll Call Hearing

18 was concluded at 10:37 a.m.)  

19

20

21

22
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